Testimony of Tom Infusino on Item 10 before the Calaveras County Board of Supervisors, 3/13/12.
Tom Infusino.  Calaveras Planning Coalition.

The Calaveras Planning Coalition remains committed to a comprehensive update of the general plan and the community plans, with full public participation.  We have the following four questions regarding this grant proposal.

1) Is the Board of Supervisors committed to integrating land use and transportation planning in the Copperopolis area?  The County has been tiptoeing around a community plan for Copperopolis for 20 years now.  If the Board is now serious about planning for the area, then yes, move forward with the grant application.

2) Are the County Planning Department and Public Works Department committed to administering and participating in this planning process?  If that commitment is here now, then yes, move forward with the grant application.

3) Is the Supervisor representing Copperopolis committed to participating in the planning process to keep it on track and to see it through to completion?  If the Supervisor is committed, then yes, go forward with the grant application.

4) Is the Board of Supervisors committed to implementing the results of the planning process?  To date, there has been no direction from the Board to implement the road improvements suggested in the San Andreas or the Valley Springs Caltrans-funded planning processes, in the General Plan Update or the Regional Transportation Plan.  If the Board is committed to implementing the results of this Copperopolis planning grant, then yes, move forward with the grant application.  You may find your grant has a better chance of getting funded if you also make some direction to implement some of the results of those prior planning efforts.  

We at the Coalition hope that the County will answer these questions in the affirmative, and seek this funding for Copperopolis planning. 

Thank you. 

